
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 11 February 

Key Dates 

Monday 14th to Friday 
18th February 

HALF TERM 

Monday 21st February Back to school for all year groups 

Thursday 3rd March 
Year 8 Parent Evening (Periods 1, 2, 5 & 6 taught). School finishes 
at 1.30pm for all pupils 

Tuesday 8th March International Women's Day twilight march 

Thursday 10th March GCSE Drama trip to Norwich Theatre Royal 

Wednesday 16th March GCSE Art trip to London National Art Gallery & Tate Modern 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


For parents of Year 11 pupils:  

PSHE and domestic abuse lessons 

In coming weeks pupils will be re-visiting Relationships and Sex Educa-
tion during their PSHE lessons and expanding on their knowledge de-
veloped during KS3.  

We will recover several topics like contraception, consent and informed 
choices as well as having some specific lessons on topics which pupils 
can find challenging such as domestic abuse and coercive control. Please 
discuss that these topics are going to be delivered with your  child and get in touch if you 
have any questions or concerns  

Thank you for your support delivering this important content to your children. 

Lucy Durrant (ldurrant@cambournevc.org). 

Head of Pastoral Intervention | Head of PSHE 

Year 7 Beaumanor Hall, 18th July – 21st July 2022 

It’s not too late to register your child for a place on the four day residential 
trip to Beaumanor Hall in Leicestershire.  

Pupils camp for the week and have the opportunity to enjoy a variety of 
activities including canoeing, bush craft, orienteering, climbing and a high 

ropes course; one evening we will hold our very own Cambourne’s Got Talent 
show.  

The trip to Beaumanor is an excellent way for pupils to consolidate and extend friend-
ship groups and for pupils and teachers to get to know each other.  We would love all 
year 7 students to participate, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact 

Mr Patrick at WPatrick@cambournevc.org.  

The trip costs £234 and can be paid in instalments. Please give your consent, make a 
deposit payment, complete any medical information and dietary requirements for your 

child via ParentPay as soon as possible.  

If your child does not wish to participate in this residential trip please could you email 

Mrs Pearce at vpearce@cambournevc.org or Mr Patrick. 

mailto:ldurrant@cambournevc.org
mailto:WPatrick@cambournevc.org
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.parentpay.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Cb992ceb947514743c14608d9ebca33d1%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0%7C0%7C637800075954786186%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjo
mailto:vpearce@cambournevc.org


TARGET OXBRIDGE/TRINITY COLLEGE PROGRAMME FOR YEAR 
10 STUDENTS  

Application Deadline:  Sunday 20th February 2022.  

  

Target Oxbridge is a free programme that aims to help Black African and Caribbean 
students and students of mixed race with Black African and Caribbean heritage in-
crease their chances of getting into the Universities of Oxford or Cambridge. Since 
launching in 2012, Target Oxbridge has helped over 200 students to secure Ox-
bridge offers.  

This free online programme will provide students the opportunity to gain an early 
insight into life at Cambridge and how to secure a Cambridge place.  

  

WHAT DOES IT INVOLVE?  

The programme will consist of four online webinars, taking place once a month be-
tween April and July 2021. Students will have the chance to hear from Black Oxford 
and Cambridge students and graduates, the Target Oxbridge team, and the Trinity 
College, Cambridge team. The webinars will cover:  

• What Oxbridge is really like and what tutors are looking for  

• How to prepare for an Oxbridge application  

• How degree subject choice can affect career options  

• A mini lecture followed by a Q&A session with a Cambridge tutor  

  

HOW TO APPLY  

The programme is open to UK-based state school students (or those on a full schol-
arship at an independent school) in Year 10 and who identify as Black African and 
Caribbean, or mixed race with Black heritage. The students accepted onto the pro-
gramme will be predicted at least three GCSEs at grade 7, or will have the potential 
to achieve these grades but be in need of additional motivation and inspiration.  

Applications can be made here.    

  

Application Deadline:  Sunday 20th February 2022.  

Please don’t hesitate to contact Lizzie at schools.liaison@trin.cam.ac.uk if you have 
any questions or queries about this programme.  

 Contact Miss Angell if you want any help with your application: jan-
gell@cambournevc.org   

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_6EuRiieaObI1jNk
http://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_1B8cYcvPRWpZM8t
mailto:schools.liaison@trin.cam.ac.uk
mailto:jangell@cambournevc.org
mailto:jangell@cambournevc.org


Why not explore somewhere new? Every month we are going to hear from a different 
member of staff who will recommend a place to visit!  

Why not try something new and go explore?  



Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I am writing to share some information with you regarding ‘Speakers for 

Schools’ which is an organisation that provides access to a wide range of 

work experience opportunities, with varied leading companies and organisa-

tions. 

 

Below you will find information about ‘Speakers for schools’ for your consid-
eration. Please do also visit the Speakers for Schools website for more de-
tailed information. You can find Speakers for Schools’ Safeguarding Policy 
Statement and Safeguarding FAQs attached in the school post email.  
 
Please do have a look through all the information provided, and if you’re happy, please do dis-
cuss the programme with your child and encourage them to register for an account. 
Once registered, students will be able to access a portal where they can search and apply for a 

wide range of work experience opportunities. Opportunities include virtual work experience pro-

grammes, insight days and face to face work experience placements (when applicable).  

Opportunities take place on different dates throughout the year, so students should take note of 

the advertised dates and ensure that they are available to attend. We will share new opportuni-

ties with students where they arise, but full information will only be accessible through registra-

tion. 

 

Students will need to apply for each opportunity. The application usually consists of a few inter-

view questions, for example ‘Please tell me about a time that you achieved something that you 

didn’t think you could’. There are limited places for opportunities, so students should take their 

time to answer the questions thoughtfully, and to the best of their ability to put themselves in 

the best position for a successful application. 

 

Before the application can be released to the potential ‘employer’, Cambourne Village College 

is required to confirm your child’s personal details (details used for registration) and your pa-

rental consent (for your child to participate in the activity).  

 

As we are sharing full details of this programme with parents/carers only, and sharing only lim-

ited information with students (rather, directing students to speak to parents/carers for full infor-

mation) generally, where a student has submitted an application via Speakers for Schools; we 

will assume that parental consent has been provided. We will contact parent/carers individually 

for consent where an application requires discussion (e.g. it is a face to face placement, there 

are student SEN requirements, or the programme takes place during school time).  

 

If your child is successful in securing a place on a virtual work experience programme or virtual 

insight event, it is always important to be mindful of online safety. Please ensure that your child 

does not share any personal information throughout the experience. Many of the virtual work 

experience opportunities and events on offer are likely to include student engagement with or-

ganisation representatives and employees. This is a reminder that all communication should 

take place via the prescribed chat functions and only during the event/opportunity itself. If the 

organisers are intending to use both first and surnames throughout the week,; students should 

be extra vigilant about disclosing any further personal, identifiable information.  

https://www.speakersforschools.org/experience-2/
https://www.s4snextgen.org/students/Take-Part?id=0&id3=0


Some examples of opportunities available through Speakers for Schools are be-

low: 

• Royal Air Force Careers Insight - Virtual Work Experience Behind the 

Scenes - 15th March, 5-8pm 

• Tesco : Insight to CV Tips and Interview Skills  - 22nd March, 4-5.30pm 

• Virtual Work Experience Opportunity with CMR Surgical  - 9th March, 4.30-

6pm 

 
If you have any questions, please do contact Mr T Thomas or Ms K Larbey-
Douglas 

https://www.s4snextgen.org/students/Take-Part?id=0&id3=0
https://www.s4snextgen.org/schools/opportunitiesv2/ViewOpportunity/id/1489
https://www.s4snextgen.org/schools/opportunitiesv2/ViewOpportunity/id/1489
https://www.s4snextgen.org/schools/opportunitiesv2/ViewOpportunity/id/2393
https://www.s4snextgen.org/Opportunities/View/id/2557
mailto:tthomas@cambournevc.org
mailto:klarbeydouglas@cambournevc.org
mailto:klarbeydouglas@cambournevc.org


For parents of year 10 and 11 pupils 

Reproductive health services, survey for people with a uterus under 25 from 
Public Health Cambridgeshire County Council 

 

We are undertaking a Sexual and Reproductive health needs assessment of the local 
population in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough, with a focus on Reproductive health.  

 

Reproductive health services can include provision of contraception, abortion care, 
chlamydia screening, management of heavy periods, relationships and sex education, 
and management of sexual problems. 

 

We are particularly interested in the views of girls/women and people with a uterus, 
under 25 years, as we know they are a group who have a higher need for ser-
vices and have been particularly affected by the Covid-19 pandemic. The survey 
is most relevant to those over 15 years.  

All responses are anonymous. We will also be running focus groups after the ques-
tionnaire; young people have the option to take part in these if they wish, by leaving 
their details at the end of the survey. The results from the survey will be used to help 
review how current services are meeting the needs of young people, and to improve 
services going forwards.  

 

We appreciate your help in informing your children about this survey and encouraging 
engagement.  

 

The survey can be accessed at (or QR codes are on the poster): 

English: www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/2TRBB0/  

Urdu: www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/1ZSXKT/  

Lithuanian: www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/M5GEBV/  

Latvian: www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/TYTFSS/  

Polish: www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/DCMESU/  

 
The survey closes on 13th February 2022. 

 
Thank you for helping us review and improve the Sexual and Reproductive health 
services of the future.  

http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/2TRBB0/
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/1ZSXKT/
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/M5GEBV/
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/TYTFSS/
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/DCMESU/




Introducing our first FREE HISTORY COMMUNITY CONFERENCE 29th-30th April 2022  

Register your interest here  https://forms.office.com/r/D8EAEKKSui  

Last academic year we hosted public lectures in the early evenings at school, which had been 
very well attended. More recently, these lectures have moved online via Microsoft Teams, and 
have had over 200 people – pupils, staff, members of the community as well as pupils and teach-
ers from other schools – attending and contributing to discussions. We have so far hosted lec-
tures with academics from the universities of Cambridge, Nottingham, Durham, Oxford, South-
ampton, and numerous others. You can view recordings of some of these lectures via our school 
website: https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/historic-all  

 
We have kept these events free of charge to reinforce our belief that education should be for all. 
The aim of these lectures is multifaceted: they expose our students and the wider community to 
academics and scholarly debate, and they are also intended for teachers to continue to build 
subject knowledge as a form of Continued Professional Development.   

 
We have been overwhelmed with the positive response we have had from these lectures, and 
now are looking towards a face-to-face event to showcase the joy in learning about History! We 
plan to host a free ‘Community Conference’ 29th-30th April 2022 for our students, staff, local 
schools, and the wider community. We aim to have a programme that encompasses:   

 
Friday 29th April  

• 2pm-3pm: Dr James Crossland (Liverpool John Moores University):The First War on Ter-
ror": Bomb-Throwers, Spies and Panic in the Victorian Age 

• 3.30pm-4.30pm: Professor Malcolm Gaskill: Witches on the Frontier: A Seventeenth-
Century American Tragedy 

 
Saturday 30th April   

• 11.30am- 12.30pm: Family lecture TBC  

• 1pm-2pm: Chris Thatcher (Oxford Archaeology): Cambourne’s Archaeology   

• 2.30pm-3.30pm: Professor Carenza Lewis (University of Lincoln) 

https://forms.office.com/r/D8EAEKKSui
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/historic-all




Duolingo Languages Competition open to parents and pupils 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Pupils, 

 

I bring you news of an exciting competition that the Modern Foreign Languages 

department is organising.  We are inviting both you and your children to enter. 

 

For the competition, the aim is to use the Duolingo app or website to learn a language.  You can 
continue learning a language you are already learning, and you can be learning more than one 
language.  The winner in each category will be the person who has gained the most XP, or Expe-
rience Points, within Duolingo by 9am on Monday 21st February 2022.  The winner in the Parents 
category will receive a £20 Amazon voucher; there will also be prizes for the other categories.  
Duolingo is free of charge to use. 
Parents and pupils can choose which languages to learn.  Perhaps you wish to support your child 

learning the French, German and Spanish that we offer here at CamVC; maybe you wish to ex-

plore a less obvious language such as Swahili, Vietnamese or Hungarian.  Now travel restrictions 

are easing, you may be eyeing up some foreign travel; if learning a language was a lockdown 

project or a new year’s resolution, our competition might just give you that added impetus! 

Pupils should sign up with their name and school email address so that the lucky winner can be 

given their prize.   

Some Duolingo features are disabled to ensure participants’ privacy and safety: you will not be 

able to participate in discussions, make friend requests, follow other participants or participate in 

leagues.  The competition organisers will be able to see participants’ names and progress until 

the close of the competition, and will be able to see the emails participants used to sign up.  Here 

are the links to sign up: 

Parents’ competition (whichever years your children are in): 
www.duolingo.com/classroom/czjbcp 
Year 7 pupils’ competition: www.duolingo.com/classroom/mkmwuj  

Year 8 pupils’ competition: www.duolingo.com/classroom/hzzcnq 

Year 9 pupils’ competition: www.duolingo.com/classroom/gkvcqc 

Year 10 pupils’ competition: www.duolingo.com/classroom/gfrkzk 

CamVC staff competition: www.duolingo.com/classroom/gczfdr 

 
If you already have a Duolingo account, you can carry on using it for this competition. Students 
who already have Duolingo accounts can join your classroom simply by going to 
www.duolingo.com/classroom or by going to their Settings and clicking on Progress Sharing. You 
will then just need to type in your classroom's joining code.  Those joining codes are: Parents’ 
competition – czjbcp  Y7 - mkmwuj  Y8 – hzzcnq  Y9 – gkvcqc  Y10 – gfrkzk  CamVC staff – 
gczfdr.  You can edit your screen name (so you can be identified 
as the winner) by going to Settings, Profile. 
 
If you wish to download it onto your device, the Duolingo app is 
available on Google Play and Apple App store.   

Please contact me tthomas@cambournevc.org if you have any 
questions. 

Good luck, bonne chance, viel Glück, buena suerte, 

Mr T Thomas 

http://www.duolingo.com
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/czjbcp
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/mkmwuj
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/hzzcnq
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/gkvcqc
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/gfrkzk
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom/gczfdr
http://www.duolingo.com/classroom
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.duolingo&gl=GB
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/duolingo-language-lessons/id570060128
mailto:tthomas@cambournevc.org


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LFfNlXMTs5M
https://online.clickview.co.uk/share?sharecode=64b338a0
https://online.clickview.co.uk/share?sharecode=a6406ffc


Music activities are up and running again this term, and we are really keen for 

pupils from all years groups to join our clubs. 

 

Lunchtime Clubs 

Tuesday lunchtime: Junior Choir 

Wednesday lunchtime: Beginners Ukulele Club 

To help them to take part in a 30-minute rehearsal, if pupils are regularly attending 

Junior Choir or Beginners Ukulele then they are given permission to leave their period 

4 lesson a few minutes early to get to the front of the lunch queue. 

 

The following clubs still run after school: 

Concert Band: Years 7 – 11 (Monday 3 – 4pm) 

Jazz Band: Years 9 – 11 (Tuesday 3 – 4pm) 

Senior Choir: Years 9 – 11 (Friday 3 – 4pm) 

 

Instrumental Lessons 

If you child would like some additional one-to-one music lessons (on a range of instru-

ments, or as a singer) then please consider signing them up for instrumental lessons. 

They can start at any time. 

 

Further information, and a new online sign-up form can be found on the school web-

site: Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

 

If you would like your child to have instrumental lessons, and they receive the pupil 

premium, we are able to contribute significantly towards the cost of these lessons. 

Please contact gpage@cambournevc.org for further details. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php
mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org


Physical Education   

PE Fixtures 

There are a large number of fixtures that take place across the year and many pupils are selected 
for these based on their participation in clubs. 

Parents should note that pupils will be selected and informed about fixtures prior to the event and 
given the timings of these and details about the location and what to wear. This information is dis-
played on the board outside the PE office for all pupils to see.  

It is expected that it is pupils’ responsibility to pass on this information to parents. 

We therefore do not get written consent for every fixture each week.  

If any parent does not agree with their child being selected and taken on fixtures in this way, 
please contact the school to make alternative arrangements.  

Parents (and visitors) attending sports fixtures  

If any parent would like to come along to one of our PE fixtures and watch, they are more than 
welcome to do so after 4pm. If any parent arrives before 4pm, they will be politely asked to wait 
off site until 4pm. Parents should also note that there are no toilets available.  

A quick reminder to all parents, carers and students of the health and safety rules in PE 
lessons.  

Students should not be wearing earrings or any jewellery in their PE lessons. The covering of ear-
rings with tape is not a sufficient safety measure; students should be fully removing all earrings in 
order to participate in their practical PE lessons.  

Additionally, long nails, acrylics and nail extensions also pose a significant health and safety issue 
during PE. Please ensure all long nails or acrylics are cut short or removed for the start of term.  

These rules are to keep everyone safe and we thank you for your support with ensuring students 
can abide by them.  





Calling all CamVC Golfers!  

If you children are interested in playing in the Cambridgeshire County Schools Boys and Girls 
Golf Championship on Wednesday 18th March please  ask them to sign up outside the PE of-
fice and speak to Mr. Hills for more information.  

An entry fee of £18 includes 18 holes at Cambridge Country Club (Bourn), a meal and prizes. 

Entry and parental consent forms can be collected from Mr. Hills, entry closes Wednesday 
23rd February. Any questions please speak to Mr. Hills.  

mailto:sahills@cambournevc.org


Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 
particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – 
they’ll fit nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more 
about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

I, Ada by Julia Gray 

Ada Byron is rich and clever, but she longs to be free. 
Free to explore all the amazing ideas that come to her 
imagination, like flying mechanical horses and stories in-
spired by her travels. Free to find love and passion be-
yond the watchful gaze of her mother and governesses. 
And free to learn the full truth about her father, the noto-
rious Lord Byron. Then Ada meets a man whose invention 
might just change the world - and he needs her visionary 
brilliance to bring it to life... A wonderfully witty and 
poignant portrayal of the young life of Ada Lovelace, the 
19th-century mathematician who is hailed as the world's 
first computer programmer. (Available from the School 
Library) 

 

 Women In Science by Rachel Ignotofsky 

This volume highlights the contributions of fifty notable 

women to the STEM fields of science, technology, engi-

neering and mathematics, from both the ancient and 

modern worlds. The extraordinary women profiled in-

clude well-known figures like the physicist and chemist 

Marie Curie, as well as lesser-known pioneers such as 

Katherine Johnson, the African-American mathematician 

who calculated the trajectory of the Apollo 11 mission to 

the moon. The book also contains fascinating infographics 

and an illustrated scientific glossary. (Available from the 

School Library)  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


Lateness  

The school starts with a form registration at 8.40 am. Pupils are expected to be in their form 

room by 8.35 am. Any pupil who arrives after this time is registered as late and minutes late will 

be recorded. 

Pupils can access the school Library from 8am in the morning and their social areas from 

8:15am. The school gates are closed at 8:40am and any pupil arriving after this time should sign 

in at Reception and a ‘Late’ mark will usually be given unless there are exceptionally circum-

stances, which we are made aware of prior to their arrival.   

A pupil who arrives after 9.00am will be marked as an unauthorised absent for the morning ses-

sion unless they have a genuine reason for lateness i.e. medical appointment. If a child arrives 

late to school due to a medical appointment, a copy of the appointment card should be supplied 

to the school, prior to, or on their arrival. In this case the absence will be recorded as an author-

ised absence.  

It is the duty of parents to ensure that children attend school regularly and punctually. This en-
courages habits of good timekeeping and lessens any possible classroom disruption.  
  
Where pupils are continually arriving after registers close at 9am, their attendance will be moni-

tored and may result in a Penalty Notice being issued.   

Please contact your child’s year team if you have any concerns or if there are circumstances the 
school needs to be aware of that are having an influence on your child attending school punctu-
ally.   

Medical Appointments 

If your child is going to be absent from school due to a prearranged medical appointment, we 

ideally need notification of this 2 school days in advance. Please email  

thecollege@cambournevc.org with the date and time of the appointment and if 

possible, a copy of the appointment letter/card.  

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign them out 

through our main Reception.  
 

Planned Absence Request 

For any planned absence which is not a medical appointment, please complete a planned ab-

sence request form. If possible, please submit this form two weeks before the absence.  

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/year-groups/
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0


Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

• Year 7 - Louise Ramsay cam-

year7@cambournevc.org   

• Year 8 - Louise Boyd  cam-

year8@cambournevc.org   

• Year 9 - Melanie Stanford cam-

year9@cambournevc.org  

• Year 10 - Kayleigh Blane cam-

year10@cambournevc.org   

• Year 11 - Sam Tomlinson cam-

year11@cambournevc.org   

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be 

found on the school website. 

We currently have a large number of good quality second hand uniforms available for 

purchase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form:  Second-Hand Uniform Re-

quest and enter what uniform needs your child has.   

With reception being open until 9pm each week night during term time, there is an 

opportunity to organise a Covid safely-distanced visit to the school to ‘see before you 

buy’ at hours to suit you.  

Please email our evening receptionist Liz Staines to organise a time slot: El-

Staines@cambournevc.org 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them 

to check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7C98ef070a21514ba2097708d8e2dd5c1a%7C7eeaedd
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7C98ef070a21514ba2097708d8e2dd5c1a%7C7eeaedd
mailto:ElStaines@cambournevc.org
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COVID Testing - LFD testing 
 
Why should my child take part in weekly screening? 
• One third of infected individuals have no symptoms and unknowingly 

spread coronavirus infection.  Community LFD testing is one method 
to help identify and then isolate those infected.  This helps reduce the 
risk for others in the wider community who are more at risk of infec-
tion such as the elderly and those who have underlying health condi-
tions, contacts that students and students families have outside of school. 

 
• The government guidance for schools should you wish to read is https://www.gov.uk/

government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-
settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings 

 
• LFD testing is voluntary, and we respect any decision surrounding this however we would like 

to encourage this as much as possible 

 
The weekly process  
 
• Pupils should test on a WEDNESDAY and SUNDAY each week 
 
• Results should be entered into TestRegister at TestRegister.co.uk  

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19 

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to re-
duce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test 
on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test nega-
tive on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education immedi-
ately on day 6. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second 
must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace.  

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get neg-
ative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of 
self-isolation, whichever is earliest.  

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need 
to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation.  

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. Please let us 

know the details of this by emailing thecollege@cambournevc.org  making sure the full 

name of the student and their tutor group is included with the date, symptoms and the test 

undertaken.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work hard to 
make sure that we build up positive relationships with 
the pupils in our care and we hope that we can sup-
port families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to 
make sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving work. 

Below are some resources to help you support your children with these 

services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 

Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials around 

keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsey 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
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